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See Page 4 for Details 
AAUW MISSION AND DIVERSITY STATEMENTS 

American Association of University Women advances gender equity for women and girls through research, education, and advocacy. In 
principle and in practice, AAUW values and seeks an inclusive membership, workforce, leadership team, and board of directors. There shall 

be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of age, disability, ethnicity, gender, gender identity, geographical 
location, national origin, race, religious beliefs, sexual orientation, or socioeconomic status. 

 

Sunday, 
December 12 
1:00 PM–3:00 PM 

Bollinger Hills Cabana 
2951 Morgan Drive 

Visit with friends,  
enjoy tasty food and 

beverages, play a game! 
Join your AAUW friends 
for a little holiday cheer! 

We will follow current health 
guidelines and AAUW San 

Ramon protocols for  
in-person events 

See inside for more information and 
details 
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December 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 3 4    7:30 PM 
Game Night   
 Lucy Weed 
 

5 6 7     12:30 PM 
Lunch Bunch 
Marsha 
Froines 
 

8 9 10 11     

12    1:00– 
     3:00 PM 
Holiday 
Gathering 
 

8     1:00 PM 
Daytime 
Readers 
Margo James 
 

14 15 
Newsletter 
deadline 

16 17 **Special 
       Date 
Fourth Friday 
Flicks 
Chris White 
 

18 

      7:00 PM 
Board 
Meeting 
Via Zoom 

19 20   7:00 PM 
Night Book 
Group 
Cheri Ng 
 

21     7:00 PM 
Bridge 
Chris White 
 

22 23      
  

24  
 

25 

 
26 27 28 29 30 31 

 

 

 
Snippets 
 
If you have a Snippet item (family events, career changes, etc.) that you would like to share with branch members, please 
contact Marsha Froines. This column depends on member contributions. 
 
Save the Dates 
 
2022 
January 12 Tech Trek Fundraiser at Fresh Millions 
January 20 7:00 PM “Now and Then” Program with poet Kate Moore 
February 20 Tech Trek Fundraiser at Gianni’s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

.
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Co-Presidents’ Pen 
 

 
 

‘Tis the Season 
 

As 2021 is coming to a close, it’s the time when I like to 
reflect on the blessings and the lessons of the past year. 
 
One end-of-the-year exercise I commit to is taking the 
time to write down all the things for which I’m grateful. In 
spite of, or perhaps because of, all the Zoom meetings, 
I’ve been able to deepen friendships both personally and 
professionally. Our AAUW branch members play a big 
role in all that I’m grateful for this past year. 
 
There is something about working collegially on projects 
with smart, talented people that brings out my creative 
side and is so fulfilling. 
 
During 2021, our branch was able to continue to meet, 
attend events, and hold interest group activities—all while 
staying safe during these uncertain times. 
 
2022 looks to be a year where we get to climb out of the 
morass. We have COVID protocols in place for meeting in 
person. There are plans to host some in-person events 
while we continue to offer some events via Zoom as we 
transition out of the pandemic. 
 

Happy Birthday AAUW! 
 
This year National AAUW celebrated 140 years of 
working to empower women. We have come a long way 
from the first study to disprove that a college education 
impairs fertility! AAUW CA started with 13 branches, 
who decided in October 1921 to create a statewide 
organization—which today has more than 9,500 members 
in 119 branches. 
 
Wouldn’t it be great to celebrate AAUW's rich 
accomplishments by making our own contributions to 
improve the lives of others? 
 
 

 
Make 2022 a Year to Re-Connect! 

 
With a Little Help From My Friends 

(Yes, more Beatles references!) 
 
Our FUND Committee is looking for help hosting a spring 
in-person event. Can you be our host? We need a host for 
this one event. Let Pam Bugbee and Elaine Graves know 
you want to be part of the team! See page 5. 
 

Come Together! 
 
Attend an upcoming program! On January 20, former San 
Ramon poet laureate and educator Kate Moore will talk to 
us about her passion for the written word. Watch for the 
update on this event. 
 
Our Tech Trek Committee can use our help to review 
applications for the talented and inquisitive middle-school 
students who would like to attend Tech Trek Camp. Can 
you help? Call Stella Hadjimarkos or Cordelia Hwang. 
 
There’s lots of fun to be had in 2022! In the words of 
Eleanor Roosevelt, “Life is what you make it. Always has 
been, always will be.” What will you make the new year? 
 
Wishing you and yours a healthy and joyous holiday 
season and a New Year filled with new adventures. 
 
Janice Colby, 
Co-President with Kathleen Schaub 
 

 
AAUW CA NEEDS YOUR HELP! 

HELP WANTED 
 
The CA AAUW Communications team has two exciting 
opportunities available! 
 
Their team needs a volunteer with WEB DESIGN and 
solid WEBSITE MAINTENANCE experience. This 
person will have the opportunity to design new web 
page(s) as well as maintain existing ones. 
 
The team is also looking for a GRAPHIC ARTIST to 
design brochures, logos, signs, advertisements, and social 
media materials. 
 
All work and meetings are remote. If you’re interested 
in joining the team, please submit an application here.  
 
Submitted by Isabel Lau 
Communications Chair 
 

 

https://bor.aauw-ca.org/sendy/l/s94B21cn4ji2u0mRbfazyA/pz25zLIXTjCqxJrzkhwlig/uQiFMjehjnD2dD9tbn1QHA
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Program 
 
Many thanks to Karen Rice for her very uplifting 
presentation in November. We learned a lot about dealing 
with anxiety, change, and stress. Karen provided some 
great tips on staying healthy during these ever-changing 
times and how to just “let it be.” 
 

"All Together Now" 

Sunday, December 12 
1:00–3:00 PM 

Bollinger Hills Cabana 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Our December event will be an in-person event to 
celebrate the holidays! Join your AAUW friends for a 
lively gathering where we can be “All Together Now.” 
We will meet in the Bollinger Hills Cabana, located at 
2951 Morgan Drive from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM on 
December 12. We will have tasty snacks, cheery 
beverages, and even a game or two. Guests (spouses, 
partners, significant others) are invited too. Look for an 
Evite and please respond so we get an accurate count 
of people. So come by any time, gather with your friends, 
and have some fun! 
 
Please note, we will follow current health guidelines and 
AAUW San Ramon protocols for in-person events. This 
means we ask that all attendees show proof of vaccination 
upon entering the event, sign the waiver sheet at the door, 
and wear a mask when not eating or drinking. 

 
Save the Date! 

January 20, 2022 at 7:00 PM 
 
January 20, 2022 is the date of our next program, “Now 
and Then.” We will hear from Kate Moore, who recently 
published her first book, Elinormal. Kate is a local author, 
educator, and former poet laureate for San Ramon. She 
will share her personal background and what inspired her 
to write this story and other poetry books. Look for more 
details in the January newsletter. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at these upcoming events! 

Cindy Alpert, 
Co-Vice President, Program with Lynda Gann 
 

Membership 
 

 
 

Membership Matters 
 

Member Directory 
 
The 2021–2022 branch directory is ready to go and will be 
e-mailed to you the first week of December. When you 
receive it, please take a look at your entry and let Margo 
James know of any additions, errors, or changes. When 
applicable, your information will also be updated on Evite 
and the National AAUW database. 
 

Renewal of Dues 
Deadline Was November 30 

 
The deadline to renew your membership for 2021–2022 
was November 30. Please contact your Membership Team 
if you need assistance with the renewal process. 
 

Prospective Member Guests & 
Shape The Future Discount 

 
We look forward to seeing you at the holiday gathering on 
Sunday, December 12 from 1:00–3:00 PM. Check your e-
mail for your invitation via Evite. 
 
Guests are welcome! It is particularly important that we 
notify prospective guests of the protocols in place prior to 
our meeting them in person. If you know someone who is 
interested in learning about and potentially joining our 
branch, please share their contact information with the 
Membership Team. We will invite them to the next branch 
event(s). Remember that during this time of year, we are 
able to extend the Shape The Future discount to new 
members who join at or soon after public events. The 
discount is 50% off the national dues for one year—a $31 
savings. The Shape The Future campaign continues into 
the spring. 
 
Happy Holidays from the Membership Team! 
 
Harvalee Grimm, 
Co-Vice President, Membership with 
Betsy Hoffmann and Margo James 
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Fund 
 

 
 

Hopefully members were able to watch and listen to at 
least one of the AAUW California Fund Events in October 
and November which showcased the 37 2021–2022 
Fellowship/Grant recipients. If not, the events were 
recorded and can be watched using the following link: 
https://www.aauw-ca.org/aauw-2021-fund-events/. 
 

Help Needed 
 
In years past our branch has hosted a Fellowship/Grant 
recipient to speak during a luncheon the Fund Committee 
has organized. Due to COVID last year, that was not 
possible. We are hoping to resume this event in April of 
2022, BUT we need a venue. Although COVID concerns 
are better under control but not completely eradicated, we 
are interested in a location that could provide for 20 (if 
room allows, possibly up to 30) attendees with good 
ventilation. This means a home with an option to spread 
outside to a patio (or just doors or windows open) or a 
large homeowner cabana. Please contact either Elaine 
Graves or Pam Bugbee if you can help.  
 
Regards, 
Pamela Bugbee, 
Co-Vice President, Fund with Elaine Graves 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Happy December Birthdays 

 
Beth Allen 

Marielle Boortz 
Angela Godin 
Lois Kamoroff 

Brenda Hill 
Laurie Dennen 

 

 

 
IBC Update 

 
The Contra Costa County Interbranch Council (CCC IBC) 
met on November 16. This committee comprises 
representatives from each AAUW branch in Contra Costa 
County and meets five times a year. Its purpose is to share 
information from AAUW CA as well as provide updates 
from each branch on challenges, opportunities, and events. 
The committee also plans an annual Ice Cream Social for 
girls selected to go to Tech Trek camp. Other programs of 
general interest have been planned in the past as well. 

At the November meeting, we heard a very interesting 
presentation from two directors on the AAUW CA 
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion (DEI) Committee. This is 
a new committee formed at the state level. While DEI has 
always been part of the AAUW mission, the formation of 
the committee is intended to provide resources to the 
branches around this topic. The DEI committee mission 
statement is: 

 AAUW seeks to promote inclusion and awareness 
for all members to create an equitable, sustainable, and 
inclusive membership reflective of today's world. 

AAUW also has a DEI committee and has developed 
toolkits and resources for branches for use in 
programming and discussing this very important topic. 
 
AAUW San Ramon plans to hold a program on 
February 17, 2022 on this topic. We will hear from a 
member of the San Ramon Valley Unified School District 
on schools addressing diversity, equity, and inclusion. We 
will also hear from an individual who will share her 
personal story and challenges currently faced by the 
LGBTQ community. More specific details will come in 
the January newsletter! 
 
If you would like more information on this important 
topic, please contact me. 
 
Cindy Alpert, 
IBC Vice Chair 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.aauw-ca.org/aauw-2021-fund-events/


 6 

Tech Trek 
 

 
 

As the year comes to an end, the California Tech Trek 
Leadership reflects on all that we accomplished this year, 
as well as planning for next year and setting the vision for 
the future. 
 

Accomplishments for AAUW CA 
Tech Trek in 2021 

 
Let the numbers tell the story of our accomplishments. 
During the 2021 Virtual Camps we featured  

• 624 campers over 3 weeks of camps, 
• 229 volunteers, 
• >10,000 hours of prep time, 
• Single Core Class—Qualcomm’s Thinkabit 

Wearable Tech attended by all students, and 
• 12 90-minute workshops offered; 4 mandatory, 8 

optional. 
 

Plans for CA Tech Trek in 2022 
 
We were very fortunate to get a new Tech Trek Program 
Director, Karen Manelis, who led a webinar on October 
26, and a new Financial Liaison, Susan Stecklair. 
 
The 2022 Tech Trek Camp current plans are for IN-
PERSON camps for a total of nine (9) weeks of camp on 
seven (7) partner campuses: Stanford, Sonoma, UC Davis, 
Whittier, San Diego, Fresno, and Santa Barbara. The San 
Ramon branch chose Sonoma as our first-choice campus 
with UC Davis as an alternate. The CDC, FDA, State and 
School mandates will be followed. This info will be 
included on the application. There is a backup plan to 
switch to virtual camps if need be. 
 
The cost is still unknown but is expected to rise up to 
50%, to $1,500 per camper. Our branch aims to send six 
(6) students to camp. The information packets with forms 
for the volunteers and teachers are expected to be sent 
around December 1. The dates for the camps will not be 
known until January. 
 
Our leaders are researching new “off the shelf” camp 
management software to replace all paper forms and 
streamline the process from nomination to camp follow-
ups. At least four programs are being evaluated. Training 
will be provided. The cost of the software and the training 
hopefully will be covered by undesignated grant funding 
so the branches will not have to be charged. 

 
AAUW CA Tech Trek Committee 

 
A Tech Trek Committee was appointed in July and held a 
meeting on October 25. Its immediate goals are to use 
input and expertise from AAUW CA and Tech Trek 
communities to advance and strengthen the Tech Trek 
Program. It established work groups to tackle the 
following issues: Technology, Social Media, Tech Trek 
Alumnae Groups (TTAG), Data Evaluation/Coordination, 
Grants, and Training.  
 
Its tasks for 2022 are as follows: 
 Create Branch Coordinator peer group and provide 

training for all volunteer roles. 

 Establish relationships with professional STEM 
organizations (like Society of Women Engineers, etc.) 
that we can tap into for faculty and staff to develop 
curriculum. 

 Move Evaluation and Marketing needs from a tri-fold 
to online methods. 

 Come up with better tracking of past campers. 
 Improve finance by reviewing job descriptions, 

revamping stipends, and clarifying family fees. 

 Increase camper diversity, review camper-to-staff 
ratio and essay questions. 

 
Source: Tech Trek Branch Coordinators’ Meeting 
 
Stella Hadjimarkos, 
Tech Trek Co-Chair with Cordelia Hwang 
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Public Policy 
 

 
 

 
This month we share excerpts from an article presented in 
The Hechinger Report, which covers “Innovation and 
Inequality in Education.” The article goes into some depth 
about how the Infrastructure Bill could benefit women, 
especially women of color, who have been marginalized 
when seeking careers in the construction trades. 

Submitted by Catherine Lewis, 
Public Policy Chair 
 
------------------------ 
 
Women have been marginalized in the building trades. 
The infrastructure bill could change that. 
 
Advocates say the bill presents an opportunity to bring 
down barriers that have long kept women and people of 
color from construction jobs. 
 
by Caroline Preston, November 3, 2021 
 
Fewer than 11 percent of payroll employees in 
construction are female, and when it comes to the 
industry’s non-office jobs that require working with tools, 
the share is even smaller, 4 percent. Meanwhile, nearly 89 
percent of construction employees are white (including 
some Hispanic people). . . . 
 
The infrastructure and domestic spending bills represent 
an historic opportunity to change those numbers, 
advocates say. The $1 trillion infrastructure bill would 
create hundreds of thousands of jobs, if not millions, 
repairing roads, ports and bridges, electrifying the power 
grid, replacing aged pipes and expanding high-speed 
Internet. The framework for [the] $1.75 trillion domestic 
spending bill includes nearly $30 billion in workforce 
training and other investments that tradeswomen and 
workforce experts say could help recruit, train and retain 
women and people of color, who’ve been marginalized by 
sexism and racism within the construction industry. 
 
Hostility to women, along with opaque pathways into the 
trades that favor friends, brothers, in-laws and other 
relatives, . . . have combined to drive down the number of 
women and people of color. Even amid a severe shortage 
of skilled trades workers that has left employers 
scrambling to fill openings, the barriers to entry for 
women remain high. . . . 
 
 

 
As the building trades face a “silver tsunami” of 
retirements, many infrastructure jobs (most of which are in 
construction) are already going vacant. According to a 
September study by the National League of Cities, more  
than 30 percent of infrastructure jobs are hard to fill, 
meaning it takes longer than expected to fill them, and 32 
percent of manager positions in infrastructure are open for 
more than 45 days. 
 
In part because of the high numbers of infrastructure 
workers retiring—an estimated 2.7 million over the past 
decade—some employers appear to be more open to 
recruiting women now than they were in the past. 
Women’s share of construction trades jobs increased from 
about 3 percent to 4 percent over the past five or so years, 
according to Ariane Hegewisch, a senior research fellow 
at the nonprofit Institute for Women’s Policy Research. 
Meanwhile, construction was one of just two industries in 
which the number of women workers increased since 
February 2020, she said. . . . 
 
While President Biden’s infrastructure proposal called for 
$100 billion in workforce training, that money was left out 
of the Senate version of the bill. So, too, was an 
amendment sponsored by Senator Kirsten Gillibrand (D-
NY) that would have set a goal that 15 percent of labor 
hours on projects be completed by apprentices, along with 
support for training and child care and requirements for 
respectful workplaces. 
 
Now advocates are pinning their hopes on the domestic 
spending bill before Congress. A draft containing tens of 
billions for workforce development including trades pre-
apprenticeship and apprenticeship programs, left them 
encouraged. So, too, does the bill’s commitment to 
making child care more affordable: The lack of child care 
often makes a career in the trades, with its demanding, 
irregular hours, a non-starter for women. 
 
------------------------ 
 
For the complete article, please go to this link: 
https://hechingerreport.org/women-have-been-
marginalized-in-the-building-trades-the-infrastructure-bill-
could-change-that/ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat18.htm
https://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat11.htm
https://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat18.htm
https://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat18.htm
https://www.moodysanalytics.com/-/media/article/2021/macroeconomic-consequences-infrastructure.pdf
https://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-room/statements-releases/2021/08/02/updated-fact-sheet-bipartisan-infrastructure-investment-and-jobs-act/
https://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-room/statements-releases/2021/10/28/build-back-better-framework/
https://rules.house.gov/sites/democrats.rules.house.gov/files/BILLS-117HR5376RH-RCP117-17.pdf
https://rules.house.gov/sites/democrats.rules.house.gov/files/BILLS-117HR5376RH-RCP117-17.pdf
https://www.nationalskillscoalition.org/news/press-releases/a-statement-from-nsc-ceo-andy-van-kleunen-on-build-back-better-act-framework/
https://www.nationalskillscoalition.org/news/press-releases/a-statement-from-nsc-ceo-andy-van-kleunen-on-build-back-better-act-framework/
https://hechingerreport.org/bidens-infrastructure-plan-would-create-plenty-of-jobs-but-who-will-do-them/
https://hechingerreport.org/bidens-infrastructure-plan-would-create-plenty-of-jobs-but-who-will-do-them/
https://www.nlc.org/post/2021/09/21/30-of-infrastructure-jobs-hard-to-fill-new-national-league-of-cities-report-finds/
https://www.nlc.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Harder-to-Fill-Infrastructure-Jobs-Report.pdf
https://iwpr.org/media/in-the-lead/construction-and-utilities-are-the-only-industries-where-women-have-added-jobs-post-covid-now-the-task-is-to-make-them-want-to-stay/
https://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-room/statements-releases/2021/03/31/fact-sheet-the-american-jobs-plan/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Ljcp_cP1FrEVff5b1msP2dVtCGJo3lgJ/view
https://hechingerreport.org/women-have-been-marginalized-in-the-building-trades-the-infrastructure-bill-could-change-that/
https://hechingerreport.org/women-have-been-marginalized-in-the-building-trades-the-infrastructure-bill-could-change-that/
https://hechingerreport.org/women-have-been-marginalized-in-the-building-trades-the-infrastructure-bill-could-change-that/
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Local Scholarship 
 

 
 

Mountain Mike's Pizza 
Fundraiser Update 

 
Thank you to our AAUW members, family, neighbors, 
friends, and co-workers who participated in the Mountain 
Mike's Pizza Fundraiser for Local Scholarship on 
November 10. We are really pleased with the wonderful 
support from everyone! You purchased 65 pizzas that day! 
We received a check for $412, which was 30% of the 
promotional sales for the day. 
 
We are getting closer to our goal of $5,000! If you’d like 
to support Local Scholarship, it’s not too late. The more 
money we raise, the more scholarships we can give this 
year. You can send a check to AAUW San Ramon and 
write Local Scholarship on the memo line. If you’d like a 
tax writeoff, address the check to AAUW-CA SPF. On the 
memo line, write Local Scholarship-San Ramon. Your 
check will be sent to the Special Project Fund in 
Sacramento. Checks can be sent to our treasurer, Claire 
Mailhiot. 
 

Holiday Gift Ideas 
From Local Scholarship 

 

                
 
We would like to feature some beautiful gemstone jewelry 
made by Victoria Bissell, one or our talented members. 
Please consider a donation to Local Scholarship by 
purchasing one of these necklace and earring sets. Prices 
range from $25–$30. Feel free to share this information 
with family, friends, and neighbors. 
 
For further information, please contact Susan Walker-
Christensen or any other Local Scholarship Committee 
members. 
 

 

 
Update on a 2019 Renaissance Scholar 

 
Celena Johnson (a 2019 recipient) sent the following 
update in a recent letter: 
 

“Wishing you many blessings and happiness this 
season…I am forever grateful for all of your support 
in helping me accomplish my goal to become a NICU 
Nurse.” 

 
Celena states that her expected graduation date is Fall 
2022 and she will be graduating with a Bachelor’s of 
Science degree in Public Health. She plans to apply to an 
entry-level Master’s Nursing program or a traditional RN 
Program. 
 

Save the Date! 
Wednesday, January 12, 2022 

 
Local Scholarship is having a fundraiser on January 12 at 
Fresh Millions, a local restaurant that specializes in fresh 
salads, sandwiches, and hot bowls. Local Scholarship will 
receive 50% of the promotional sales for the day. 
 
More information will be coming next month. There is 
also a flyer attached at the end of this newsletter for you to 
save and hand out to friends, family, neighbors, etc. 
 

Donor Gift Basket Drawing 
Postponed Until March 

 
When the Membership Team recently met, we realized 
that there was little time for members to donate to Local 
Scholarship before the Holiday Social on December 12. 
We had planned to have a thank-you gift basket drawing 
for all donors at that time. 
 
Although we still plan to have a drawing, in order to give 
members adequate time to plan and make their donations, 
we are changing the drawing date to March—National 
Women’s History month—perhaps to coincide with the 
March program. Any of our members who make an 
individual monetary donation (of any size) to Local 
Scholarship, either directly or through SPF, will have their 
name entered in a drawing for a gift basket containing gift 
cards, wine, and other fun surprises! Donations made 
starting July 1, 2021 through the day of the drawing in 
March, 2022 are eligible. One LUCKY donor’s name will 
be drawn, and the winner doesn’t need to be present to 
win. Thank you in advance for your support! 
 
 
 Local Scholarship continued on next page 
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Local Scholarship, continued 
 

New Committee Member Needed 
 
The Local Scholarship Committee is also in need of a new 
member. We are a dedicated, fun, and hardworking group; 
and we hope you will decide to join our team! New ideas 
are always welcome. Please contact Julie, Susan, or me 
with questions or if you're interested.  
 
Co-Vice Presidents Loranne Weir, Susan Walker-
Christensen, and Julie Gin contributed to this article 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Support Our Donors 
More than just restaurants! 

 
The following is an updated list of Tri-Valley businesses 
who generously donated gift certificates and cards as well 
as items or services to our last Gala Fundraiser in 2019. In 
the spirit of mutual support, we encourage our members to 
patronize the following businesses AND let them know 
you are from the San Ramon Branch of AAUW. These 
businesses need our support now more than ever! 
 
Alamo Ace Hardware–Blackhawk, Amici’s East Coast 
Pizzeria and Pasta, Bankhead Theater, Basque 
Boulangerie Bakery, Beau & Bella A Modern Day Spa, 
Bent Creek Winery in Livermore, Big Five, Blackhawk 
Auto Museum, BR Nails, Brass Door Restaurant, Bridges 
Golf Course, Bridges Restaurant, Buckhorn Grill, Café 
Attila, Cambiati Wellness, Canyon Lakes Golf and 
Brewery, Chamois Carwash–Blackhawk, Cheesecake 
Factory, Chili’s, Christine’s Beauty Salon, Cinemark–
Blackhawk, Club Sport, Concannon Winery, Costco, 
Crow Canyon Country Club, Dairy Queen, Danville 
Chocolates, Danville Bowl, Danville Olde Town Bakery, 
Dublin Iceland, Dublin Ranch Golf Course, Earl 
Anthony’s Dublin Bowl, Experience Burma Restaurant 
and Bar—Pleasanton, Edible Arrangements–Blackhawk, 
El Charro Restaurant, Elements Massage, Esin Restaurant, 
Frankie, Johnny & Luigi Too, Gianni’s, Golden Sand 
Harbor Restaurant, Habit Burger Grill, Heller Jewelers, 
Home Depot, Hop Yard American Alehouse & Grill, Joy 
Perkins (Omnibus Organizing), Katy’s Korner, Law 
Offices of Patricia Leong, Linda Hamilton (LuLaRoe 
Clothing), Lindsay Wildlife Experience, Locanda Ravello, 
Luna Loca, Lunardi’s Market, Ma Jolie Salon, Main Street 
Kitchen–Walnut Creek, Marine Mammal Center, Mark 
Stephenson–Photographer, Martial Arts America, 
McDonald’s, Mod Pizza, Mountain Mike’s Pizza, New 
Moon Restaurant, Nob Hill Foods, Noland’s Cake Shop, 
Nothing Bundt Cakes–Dublin, Oakland Zoo, Oksana 
Elegant Grooming, Pacific Catch, Panda Express, Patxi’s 
Pizza, Peet’s Coffee & Tea, Pete’s Brass Rail & Car 
Wash, Rakestraw Books, Rigatoni’s, San Ramon Marriott, 
Shabu Shabu, Shampooches, Sky Terrace Vineyard, 
Sonoma Botanical Garden–Glen Ellen, Sports Basement–
San Ramon, Sprouts, Starbucks (any), Strizzi’s, Subway, 
Target–San Ramon, Terra Cotta Outdoor Living, The Lot, 
Three Brothers from China, Trader Joe’s, True Food 
Kitchen–WC, UPS Store–Marketplace, Walmart, Worth 
Group (Peasant and Pear), Yersen Gelato Cakes, 
Zachary’s Pizza (now moved to Pleasanton) 
 

 
 
 



 10 

Interest Groups 
 
GAME NIGHT 
First Saturday 
Saturday, December 4; 7:30 PM 
Via Zoom videoconference 
Information about the Zoom call will be sent prior to 
December 4. 
Questions? Contact Lucy Weed  
 

 

LUNCH BUNCH 
First Tuesday 
Tuesday, December 7; 12:30 PM 
Via Zoom videoconference  
Until we can resume meeting in person, this will be 
another virtual Lunch Bunch meeting. Margo James (336-
6699, mljames5@gmail.com) has kindly agreed to set the 
meeting up, so watch for her e-mail with the Zoom link in 
it. If Margo is unable to set the Zoom meeting up, Lucy 
Weed will do the honors. To join the e-mail reminder list, 
contact: 
Marsha Froines  
 

 

DAYTIME READERS 
Second Monday 
Monday, December 13; 1:00–3:00 PM  
Via Zoom videoconference 
We will be reading A Year in Provence by Peter Mayle. 
Stella Hadjimarkos will lead the discussion. If you have 
questions or wish to be put on the e-mail list to receive a 
Zoom invitation, please contact  
Margo James  
 

 

 
 

 
 

Interest Groups 
 
FOURTH FRIDAY FLICKS (FFF) 
Friday, December 17; 7:30 PM ** Special Date 
 
Becky Said has volunteered to be our Organizer. She will 
let us know her movie choice sometime during December. 
 
Please volunteer! We need Organizers for 2022! 
 
Please contact  
Chris White  
 

 

THE NIGHT BOOK GROUP 
Monday, December 20; 7:00 PM 
Via Zoom videoconference 
Terry Kalashian will review West With Giraffes by Lynda 
Rutledge.  
Questions? Contact Cheri Ng  
 

 

TUESDAY NIGHT BRIDGE 
Tuesday, December 21; 7:00–9:00 PM or so 
Hostess: Chris White  
RSVP 
 
Our AAUW Bridge meetings will continue to be via Zoom 
and BridgeBase. If you would like to be included in this 
group, please RSVP: Contact Chris White as soon as 
possible to let me know if you are playing or not. 
 
Questions? Contact Chris White  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHINESE MAH JONG 
Linda Louie no longer wishes to organize Chinese Mah 
Jong. If this group wishes to continue, someone needs to 
step up to be the Organizer! Please let Linda know if you 
will take this on, otherwise Chinese Mah Jong will no 
longer be a Special Interest group.  
Contact Linda if you are interested in taking over. 
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2021–2022 Board 

CO-PRESIDENTS 
Janice Colby   
Kathleen Schaub   

 

IMMEDIATE PAST CO-PRESIDENTS 
Chris Burchik   
Lucy Weed   

 
CO-VICE PRESIDENTS, PROGRAM 

Cindy Alpert  
Lynda Gann   

 
CO-VICE PRESIDENTS, MEMBERSHIP 

Harvalee Grimm  
Betsy Hoffmann  
Margo James  

 
CO-VICE PRESIDENTS, THE FUND 

Pam Bugbee  
Elaine Graves  

 
CO-VICE PRESIDENTS, SCHOLARSHIP 

 Julie Gin 
 Susan Walker-Christensen 
Loranne Weir  

 
CO-VICE PRESIDENTS, FINANCE 

Claire Mailhiot  
Patty Nobles  

 
CO-RECORDING SECRETARIES 

Judy Bracken  
Beth Robertson  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AAUW San Ramon Information 

Websites: 
Branch Website: www.sanramon-ca.aauw.net 
Webmaster: Isabel Lau (isabel.lau13@gmail.com) 
Association website: www.aauw.org 
CA State website: www.aauw-ca.org 
CCC IBC website: cbc-ibc-ca.aauw.org 

Branch mailing address: 
P.O. Box 336, San Ramon, CA 94583 

Branch e-mail address: 
aauwsr@gmail.com 

Facebook: San Ramon University Women/AAUW 

Instagram: @sanramonaauw 

Appointed Officers 

ART & WIND FESTIVAL 
Janet Williams  

 
COMMUNICATION 

Isabel Lau  
 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Lois Kamoroff  

 
HOSPITALITY/FELLOWSHIP 

Betsy Hoffmann  
Andree Chagnon  

 
NEWSLETTER 

Marsha Froines  

Carol Lombardi  

 
PUBLIC POLICY 

Catherine Lewis  
 

TECH TREK 
Stella Hadjimarkos  
Cordelia Hwang  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sanramon-ca.aauw.net/
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PLEASE JOIN US FOR A FUNDRAISER  
At FRESH MILLIONS in San Ramon  

 
TO BENEFIT: 

 

San Ramon Branch 
American Association of University Women 

Local Scholarship 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 Please present this flyer in print or by smartphone.    

Dine In ● Take Out ● 
Catering ● Delivery 

www.freshmillions.com 

Order food online or Walk-In (Take Out or Dine In): 
 

WEDNESDAY JAN. 12, 2022 
11:30AM – 8PM 

ORDER LINK:   bit.ly/FMSanRamonOrderFood 
Powered by ChowNow 

 
*MUST INCLUDE GROUP NAME [“AAUW”] in Special Instructions for order to be counted. 

Fresh Millions® will donate 50% of all net sales from your supporters. Enjoy a great meal and help a great organization! 
 

http://www.freshmillions.com/
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